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STATES 
 On December 23, the Karnataka legislative assembly - passed the anti-

conversion bill by voice vote.  
 The bill is aimed at curbing illegal religious conversions. 
 The Karnataka Protection of Right to Freedom of Religion Bill, 2021 was 

introduced in the assembly on December 21 
 The government is likely to introduce the bill in the legislative council on 

December 24, the last day of the session.  
 State home Minister Araga Jnanendra, who spoke on the bill in the assembly, said 

the law was not against any religion and eight states had already passed similar 
legislation. 

 Arunachal Pradesh, Gujarat, Odisha, Himachal Pradesh, Madhya Pradesh, 
Jharkhand, Chhattisgarh and Uttarakhand have brought out similar proposals 
earlier 

 According to the bill, conversion from one religion to another by 
misrepresentation, force, fraud, undue influence, coercion, allurement or marriage 
is prohibited 

 The bill proposes a maximum punishment of 10 years of imprisonment for forcible 
conversion of persons from Scheduled Caste, Scheduled Tribe communities, 
minors and women, to another religion 

 A jail term of three years to five years and a fine of Rs 25,000, has been proposed 
for people violating the law in case of people from general categories 

 A jail term of three to 10 years and a fine of Rs 50,000 has been proposed for 
people converting minors, women and persons from the SC and ST communities. 

 The bill also envisages payment of a compensation of Rs 5 lakh to victims of 
conversion by the persons attempting the conversion and double punishments for 
repeat offenses.  

EVERYDAY CURRENT AFFAIRS – DECEMBER 24, 2021 
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 The bill also requires the person who gets converted to inform the District 
Magistrate of the conversion within 30 days of conversion and must appear before 
the District Magistrate to confirm their identity 

NATIONAL 
 On December 23, the RBI – has extended the deadline by six more months 

for nonbank payment aggregators and merchants to delete card data stored 
by them.  

 On March 31, the RBI had asked all non-bank payment system participants and 
merchants to delete card data from their systems by December 31, 2021 

 The RBI also allowed the payment industry to devise new methods to handle 
recurring payments and equated monthly instalment (EMI) payments without 
storing cards.  

 Online billers, including e-commerce companies, ticketing services and other 
providers, have been storing credit card data in their customers’ accounts so that 
customers do not have to key in card data each time they make payments.  

 The RBI does not want entities it does not regulate to store card information as 
some merchants store millions of card information and a breach could result in 
card information being exposed to hackers 

 To ensure that card data is not put at risk and at the same time ensure that the 
customer is not inconvenienced, the RBI has come out with tokenisation 
guidelines. 

 In this system, the customer authorises the bank or payment network (Visa, 
Mastercard, Rupay) to issue a token to the merchant, which corresponds to their 
account.  

 The merchant then uses the token in place of the card for accepting payments 
and processing refunds. 

 If the merchant’s servers are breached and token data is stolen, it cannot be used 
by the hacker. 

INTERNATIONAL 
 The United Nation Security council – passed a resolution to ensure 

sanctions does not affect humanitarian aid to Afghanistan 
 China and Russia opposed the exemption from sanctions to facilitate aid even as 

countries like India and France backed a proposal for the same. 
 India voted in favour of the resolution, sponsored by the United States, as it 

welcomed the provision for a review of exemption in 12 months.  
 Indian ambassador T S Tirumurti called for the Council to exercise oversight and 

to ensure there was no “misuse or diversion” of funds. 
 Recently, Indian government has offered Afghanistan 50,000 MT of wheat and 

also medicines as humanitarian aid. 
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SCIENCE, TECHNOLOGY & ENVIRONMENT 
 China - has conducted a nuclear fusion experiment as part of advancing its 

'Artificial Sun’ project 
 The Hefei Institute of Physical Science launched the Experimental Advanced 

Superconducting Tokamak (EAST) heating system this month 
 

 
 

 The experiment aims at making the artificial sun or the auxiliary heating system 
''hotter'' and more ''durable'' 

 The EAST project broke a record in June this year when it reached a temperature 
of 160 million degrees Celsius, which is ten times hotter than the sun.  

 China has already spent around 6 billion yuan ($893 million) on a large doughnut-
shaped installation known as Tokamak 

 Tokamak uses extremely high temperatures to boil hydrogen isotopes into a 
plasma, fusing them together and releasing energy.  

 China is a member of the 35-nation ITER project, a 10-billion euro ($11.29 billion) 
fusion project under construction in France 

 ITER is scheduled to generate first plasma by 2025 

DEFENCE 
 On December 23, India - successfully flight tested indigenously-developed, 

surface-to-surface, short-range ballistic missile 'Pralay' off the Odisha coast 
from the APJ Abdul Kalam Island for the second time in 2 days 
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 The trial was reported successful with the solid-fuel, battlefield missile reaching a 
range of 500 km.  

 It is also the first time in history that two tests of conventional ballistic missiles 
were done successfully on consecutive days. 

 The trial conducted on December 22 reached a range of 400 km 
 Developed by the Defence Research and Development Organisation (DRDO), 

India’s first ballistic missile, Pralay, is considered an amalgamation of 
technologies developed for exo-atmospheric interceptor missile Prithvi Defence 
Vehicle (PDV) and Prahaar tactical missile. 

 However, the factors that distinguish Pralay from its predecessors is its speed, 
accuracy and increased strike range 

 The missile, which weighs roughly 5 tonnes, can travel between 350 and 500 km 
and able to intercept enemy targets at high altitudes 

 With a payload of 1000 kg, it can travel 350 km and if the weight of the payload is 
halved it can reach distances of and strike targets as far as 500 km. 

 India currently has a significant missile arsenal comprising BrahMos, Prahaar, and 
Nirbhay platforms, however, these missiles lack the range capabilities of Pralay 

 The Pralay project was sanctioned in March 2015 at a budget of Rs 333 crore 
 
 The Humanitarian Assistance and Disaster Relief Exercise PANEX-21 - was 

held from December 20-22 in Pune 
 

 
 

 The three-day exercise witnessed senior officials from BIMSTEC countries, 
government officials and subject matter experts as speakers 

 Defence Minister Rajnath Singh also witnessed the activities and interacted with 
the participants on the second day of the exercise. 

 On the final day, a table top exercise was conducted to brainstorm various 
aspects related to challenges faced, envisaged contingencies, and mitigation 
measures while conducting humanitarian assistance and disaster relief operations 
in the backdrop of a pandemic. 
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 BIMSTEC countries includes Bhutan, Bangladesh, Nepal, Myanmar, Sri Lanka, 
India and Thailand 

 The participants of the exercise were divided into eight syndicates, with one  
syndicate from the participating countries and two from India. 

 

ECONOMY 
 The last date to comply with the Know Your Customer (KYC) norms by the 

customers of banks – will come to an end on December 31, 2021 
 Earlier, the RBI had asked banks not to insist on KYC in the wake of the second 

wave of the pandemic.  
 The requirement of updating KYC norms is not just for banks but every regulated 

financial entity as it is part of anti-money laundering laws.  
 This includes finance companies, mutual funds, broking houses and depositories.  
 According to bankers, for customers in low-risk accounts, KYC needs to be 

updated once every 10 years.  
 However, those classified as high-risk will need to update their account once 

every two years.  
 Besides this, dormant and inactive accounts also require fresh KYC updates to 

unfreeze or reactivate the accounts.  
 Also, where customers have changed the account and the communication 

returned to the bank, the KYC would have to be done afresh.  

SPORTS 
 On December 23, the National Dope Testing Laboratory (NDTL) - regains the 

World Anti-Doping Agency (WADA) accreditation after becoming fully 
compliant with the latest version of International Standard for Laboratories 
(ISL) and with WADA's technical documents, 2021 

 The accreditation was suspended on August 20, 2019 due to its failure to meet 
global standards 

 The announcement was made by Union Sports Minister Anurag Thakur.  
 The development comes days after the Central government introduced The 

National Anti-Doping Bill 2021 in Parliament. 
 Headquartered in Delhi, NDTL was first suspended by WADA in August 2019 for 

a period of six months which was later extended after inspections showed that 
non-conformities still existed 

 The suspension had prohibited the NDTL from carrying out any anti-doping 
activities, including all analysis of urine and blood samples.  

 According to recent rankings, India is currently third in the WADA's global list of 
dope violators led by Russia. 

 All the urine samples collected by National Anti-Doping Agency (NADA) during the 
suspension period were being sent primarily to the WADA-accredited lab in Doha 
and Belgium’s Ghent laboratories 
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 On December 17, The National Anti-Doping Bill, 2021 was introduced in Lok 
Sabha  

 The Bill seeks to provide statutory framework for the functioning of the National 
Anti-Doping Agency (NADA), empowering it to conduct raids besides 
strengthening measures to tackle drug abuse in Indian sports 

 Till now, NADA had no authority to conduct raids.  
 According to the Bill, NADA will be headed by a Director-General and seeks to 

establish a National Board for Anti-Doping in Sport to be made up of a 
chairperson and two other members to be appointed by the central government. 

 This Board will constitute a National Anti-Doping Disciplinary Panel and Anti-
Doping Appeal Panel for the purpose of determining the consequences of anti-
doping rule violations. 

 In addition to this, a National Dope Testing Laboratory and other dope testing 
laboratories will be established. 

 The NADA and NDTL, established as societies under Societies Registration Act, 
will be dissolved and reconstituted as per the proposed Bill 

 The NADA will be constituted as a body corporate by the same name and will 
continue to have its head office in New Delhi. 

 India signed the United Nations Educational, Scientific and Cultural Organisation 
International Convention against Doping in Sport in 2005 and ratified it in 
November 2007. 

 After this, the government established the NDTL in 2008 and the NADA in 2009 to 
fulfil the country's commitments. 

NATIONAL DAY 
 National Consumer Rights Day – December 24 

 

 
 

 Ever since, National Consumer Day is observed to spread awareness to about 
consumer importance, their rights, and responsibilities. 

 On this Day in the year 1986, the Consumer Protection Act received assent of the 
President of India and came into force 
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 The objective of the Act is to protect consumers against different types of 
exploitation such as defective goods, unsatisfactory services, and unfair trade 
practices. 

 The rights recognised under the Act provided in the United Nations charter are 
Right to be Informed, Right to Safety, Right to be Heard, Right to Choose, Right to 
seek Redressal, and Right to Consumer Education 

 Theme 2021 – ‘tackling plastic pollution’ 
 A consumer is anyone who purchases goods or services, and pays for it in return. 
 World Consumer Rights Day is celebrated annually on March 15. 

LAUNCH OF JAMES WEBB SPACE TELESCOPE – A 
REPORT 

 The James Webb Space Telescope, the most powerful space observatory 
ever built - is now set for launch on December 25, Christmas Day 

 It will take off on an Arianespace Ariane 5 rocket from Europe’s Spaceport in 
Kourou, French Guiana to reach its docking location at 1 million kilometres from 
Earth within one month 

 The flagship infrared telescope of NASA has been developed with the 
collaboration of the European Space Agency (ESA) and the Canadian Space 
Agency (CSA) 

 The telescope will be prepared for science missions in the summer of 2022, after 
the deployment of the observatory as well as the alignment and calibration of the 
mirrors and sensors 

 The telescope will allow researchers to view galaxy development, star and planet 
formation, exoplanetary networks outside the solar system, as well as Earth's own 
solar system at levels never previously imaginable 

 It could help reveal what the universe looked like 14 billion years ago after the Big 
Bang 

 The telescope is designed to collect infrared light from very distant corners of the 
earth to help scientists learn more about the origins of our universe and how it 
came to be 

 It is also expected to identify galaxies that may have formed when the universe 
was 100 million years old 

 The primary mirror of the telescope, Optical Telescope Element, comprises of 18 
hexagonal mirror segments, which are made up of gold-plated beryllium. 

 According to NASA, the James Webb telescope is designed to last for at least five 
and a half years but it could go on for more than 10 years. 

 The $10 billion (roughly Rs. 75,330 crore) infrared observatory will succeed the 
Hubble Space Telescope, which has been in orbit since 1990 

 Unlike Hubble, the current premier space telescope that revolves around the 
Earth, Webb will orbit the Sun 
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 The James Webb space telescope has seen many delays with the project having 
started in 1989, its construction beginning in 2004 and originally expected to be 
launched in the late 2000s 

 The James Webb Space Telescope was initially set to launch on December 22, 
which was postponed to December 24 and now to December 25 due to various 
issues and weather concerns 

 



 

9 | Page         044-24339436, 044-42867555, 9840226187 
 

 

 


